
This Gospel passage can cause a bit of a gulp in our hearts when Jesus talks
about the Master coming when least expected and finding his slave eating and
getting drunk and beating up on other slaves. Getting cut into pieces, a beating
and banishment are the upshot of that scenario. 

But note how Jesus begins this lesson. He says, “Do not be afraid, little flock. It is
the Father’s good pleasure to give you the Kingdom.” Then he speaks of Kingdom
qualities: being detached from your possessions, living in charity and love,
building up treasure in heaven where your heart is. It is the Father’s good
pleasure to give all of this to us; these Kingdom qualities are gifts of grace and
gifts for life.

Yes, Jesus goes on to speak about the misery of living outside of the Kingdom,
should we choose to, by refusing God’s graces and gifts and not living in his
presence. It’s like being cut into pieces, not by God but by the cruelties of a
fractured world. We are susceptible to being beaten by the slave masters of
this world if we don’t find our treasure and our refuge in the arms of the
Father. It’s a choice we’re free to make.

As usual, when we hear a passage of scripture like the one for this week, if
there is anything fearful in it, we latch onto that and forget the words of love
and grace. We allow the fear to define who we think God is. But if it is God’s
good pleasure to give you the Kingdom, you can bet that he will do everything
in his power to make that happen. Everything in his power! We don’t stand a
chance of being cut into pieces and forever lost. 

Do not be afraid, little flock.

No Fear

ST. JOSEPH THE WORKER 
753 Burnside Road West,  Victoria,  BC V8Z 1M9



Office:  250.479.7413 Fax:  250.479.7619

Emergencies Only (outside office hours) :1 .250.732.7380
Father Alfredo’s Email :  amonacell i@rcdvictoria.org

Parish Email :  s jtwparish@rcdvictoria.org
Website:  www.stjosephtheworkerparish.com




ST. JOSEPH THE WORKER PARISH ACKNOWLEDGES AND RESPECTS THE LƏK̓ ʷƏŊƏN (LAY-KWUNG-GEN) PEOPLES
REPRESENTED BY THE SONGHEES AND ESQUIMALT NATIONS, ON WHOSE TRADITIONAL TERRITORIES WE STAND

AND WORSHIP,  WHOSE HISTORICAL RELATIONSHIPS WITH THE LAND CONTINUE TO THIS DAY.

NINETEENTH  SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME AUGUST 6TH AND 7TH 2022
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Monday August 8 - St. Dominic, Priest Memorial
Parish Office Closed
6:30am Mass Fr. Sean Flynn presiding

Tuesday August 9
6:00pm Mass - + Patricia Cairine Elmes

Wednesday August 10 - St. Lawrence, Deacon, Martyr Feast
6:30am Mass Fr. Sean Flynn presiding
6:00pm Mass

Thursday August 11 - St. Clare, Virgin Memorial
6:30am Mass Fr. Sean Flynn presiding
9:00am  Mass - + Fr. Anthony Sebastian

Friday August 12 
6:30am Mass Fr. Sean Flynn presiding
9:00am Mass
10:00am - 12:00 noon Adoration

Saturday August 13
6:30am Mass Fr. Sean Flynn presiding
5:00pm Mass - + Rodrigo and Amparo

Sunday August 14 Twentieth Sunday In Ordinary Time
10:00am Mass 
6:00pm Mass - Special Int. Nerine and Nicholas Orango

The Week of August 8 to August 14
in our Community
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Saint Joseph the Worker -
Victoria, B.C. - YouTube

Mass Schedule

Weekday Masses
Monday ~ 6:30am
Tuesday ~ 6:00pm

Wednesday ~ 6:30am & 6:00pm
Thursday ~ 6:30am & 9:00am

Friday ~ 6:30am & 9:00am
Weekend Masses
Saturday ~ 6:30 am 

Saturday ~ 5:00pm (livestream)
Sunday ~ 10:00am
Sunday ~ 6:00pm

CLICK BELOW TO WATCH 
ST. JOSEPH THE WORKER LIVE-STREAM

SUNDAY MASS

Mass With the Bishop
LIVE-STREAMED FROM THE

DIOCESE OF VICTORIA WEBSITE 
 SUNDAY -  10:00 AM

MONDAY TO FRIDAY -  7:00 PM
WITH THE FOLLOWING EXCEPTIONS

SUNDAY, AUGUST 14 -  9:00AM
THURSDAY, AUGUST 25 -  CANCELLED

https://www.youtube.com/
c/RCDVictoriaLiveOne 

Due to the nature of the Bishop's
travels during the summer, the
livestream may sometimes be
cancelled at short notice. Changes will
be posted at: 
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/events/dai
lymasslivestreamed
and:
https://www.youtube.com/c/RCDVictor
iaLiveOne/about

PLEASE NOTE THAT
THE TIME FOR THE
REGULAR SUNDAY
LIVESTREAM FROM

ST. ANDREW’S
CATHEDRAL IS

NOW 10:00 AM.

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC9tUalZDIFwlLV1imrPkNKg
https://www.youtube.com/c/RCDVictoriaLiveOne
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/events/dailymasslivestreamed
https://www.youtube.com/c/RCDVictoriaLiveOne/about


Sacrament of Reconciliation:  Fr.  Alf ie will  be available for
Reconcil iation,  in the church,  1/2 hour before evening
Masses on Saturday and Sunday,  or by appointment.
Please call  parish office 250-479-7413 to arrange.

Sacrament of Marriage:  Inquiries must be made 6 months
in advance.  Register at the office.  Marriage preparation
class is  compulsory.

Sacrament of Baptism: Celebrated on the  f irst Sunday  of
each month at 11 :30am. Please call  parish office to
register.  
Baptism Preparation  wil l  be held on the first Saturday  of
each month at 10:00am. Please call  parish office to
register.

Catechism and Sacraments of Reconciliation,
Confirmation and First Communion:  email :
ourcatechismjourney@gmail .com

Pastoral Care Visits While in Hospital :  We remind the
faithful that privacy legislation in BC prevents the release
of information regarding hospital  admissions.  I f  you or
someone you love is  admitted to a hospital  and would l ike
a visit  from your Pastor,  Eucharistic or Pastoral Care
Ministers -also Extraordinary Ministers of Holy
Communion, who are commissioned at the discretion of
the Pastor,  please let the Office staff  know.

For a hospital  emergency call  Fr.  Sean Flynn 250-889-
3761
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Sacraments

mailto:ourcatechismjourney@gmail.com
https://cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities/


The parish office is  open during regular hours of operation
Tuesday through Friday 

 8:30am to 3:30pm
"The use of face coverings is  now optional in church

buildings.  However,  the continued use of face coverings is
highly recommended as a prudent and wise choice to ensure

the safety of all ."  Bishop Gary Gordon. 
Please refer to page 6 of bulletin for more details of easing of

restrictions.

Donation Options

CANADA HELPS ONLINE DONATION:
DONATE NOW - ST JOSEPH THE WORKER PARISH
(CANADAHELPS.ORG)

(IMMEDIATE ELECTRONIC TAX RECEIPT ISSUED BY CANADA
HELPS)

E TRANSFERS: FOLLOW STEPS OUTLINED ON YOUR ON-LINE
BANKING SITE TO EMAIL:  SJTWPARISH@RCDVICTORIA.ORG

CREDIT CARDS: 

PRE-AUTHORIZED DEBIT:  

CHECK OUR WEBSITE FOR MORE INFORMATION AND LINKS.
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Payment_Authorization_Form_for_Credit_Card_Donations.pdf
(parishpal.com)

https://000011.parishpal.com/files/docs/PAD_Agreement.pdf

Proclaim God's Word



Casual Bus

Drivers!
Is land Cathol ic  Schools is
currently seeking casual  bus
drivers.   Great opportunity for
retired bus drivers who want to
drive for f ield tr ips!  
I f  YOU are interested in joining
our team, please contact us at
250-727-6893 our vis it  the
fol lowing l ink:  
Employment Opportunities -
Island Catholic Schools
(cisdv.bc.ca)
Please help spread the word! 

Roman Catholic Diocese of
Victoria Pastoral Centre
Summer Hours - closed to
the public on Fridays
during the month of July
and August.

Would you like to help in proclaiming God’s Word? Would
you like to proclaim at Masses to help live out the story of
Christ in us? Are you comfortable speaking in front of others?
Could you proclaim the readings in a clear manner that
expresses the dignity of scripture? There is a great need to
recruit for the following Masses: Tuesday 6:00 pm,
Wednesday 6:00 pm, Thursday 9:00 am; then Friday @ 9:00
am, Saturday@ 5:00 pm followed by Sunday Masses – both
at 10:00 am and 6:00 pm. Careful preparation and training to
carry out this ministry will be provided. Could you start
training now or early fall? Please contact:
moiraking@shaw.ca to learn more.




CRAFTERS WANTED 
CWL OF ST. JOSEPH 'S PARISH 

4TH ANNUAL CRAFT FAIR

https://www.canadahelps.org/en/dn/47256
mailto:sjtwparish@rcdvictoria.org
mailto:sjtwparish@rcdvictoria.org
https://000011.parishpal.com/files/docs/Payment_Authorization_Form_for_Credit_Card_Donations.pdf
https://000011.parishpal.com/files/docs/PAD_Agreement.pdf
https://cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities/
mailto:moiraking@shaw.ca


The camp is in need of 
volunteers to work with the 
children on Saturday morning for one hour. This
is a great opportunity for volunteer hours, and a
letter of reference can be issued if requested. If
interested, please contact Kristy at
familycamp@rcdvictoria.org.

Eventbrite Link:
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/8th-diocesan-
family-conference-august-2022-tickets-
331496584207
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Newsworthy and Noteworthy
The kitchen renovation is underway! The work will continue to be
carried out throughout August to early September. Gary Skabeikis
is our "project manager" for this project. If you have any questions,
Gary can be reached at: garys235@outlook.com

Family Camp  
Aug 19-21 

at Nanoose Bay 

https://www.rcdvictoria.org/family-camp

T

The valuable and free Pastoral Care Outreach Training series will be offered online again this fall. Nine sessions
will be held via Zoom on Saturday mornings from 9:30 – noon, starting on September 24, 2022, and running
until November 26 (with no session on October 8 for Thanksgiving). Participants who attend all sessions will
receive a Certificate of Completion. Participants will require a phone number and email address, a computer,
tablet, or smartphone with speakers, microphone, and webcam, and a reliable Internet connection. Until
pastoral access to homes, hospitals, nursing homes, and health care facilities is fully available, Bishop Gary
Gordon feels “it is important to have parishioners trained at the ready to provide a caring and compassionate
experience to those who are most in need.” Previous graduates have commented: “ Loved every minute of it! I
would mark all nine session evaluations as EXTREMELY WELL!!! Each of the sessions were rich in the information
presented and methods of delivery and discussion. I have appreciated these classes and the beautiful warm-hearted
people I have met here. It was very motivating and the presentations were excellent. I have learned so much on this
journey.” Please register through your local parish by September 20. For further information, please email
moiraking@shaw.ca

Pastoral Care Outreach Training Online Sessions, 
September - November 2022

Gordon and I would like to invite you to meet weekly
with us, to ponder and discuss the Readings, or do a 6-
8 week study on a particular book of Scripture, or do a
topical study.
We are looking forward to growing to be more like
Jesus as we look at Scripture and be awakened at ever
deepening ways to His love.
If you are interested please reply and together we can
….. discuss “a day, a night, a time and when to start.  
……. discuss what is of most interest to us as a group
moving forward. 
We can take turns facilitating, hosting, bringing
goodies.
We look forward to hearing from you. You individually
or you and your spouse.

Blessings as you ponder 
In his love and service 
Gordon and Theresa Phillips
gtphillips8@shaw.ca

Bible Study Notice

mailto:familycamp@rcdvictoria.org
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/8th-diocesan-family-conference-august-2022-tickets-331496584207
mailto:garys235@outlook.com
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/family-camp


Calls for greater transparency with the preservation and disclosure of residential school records;
Asks for support to address the issue of Indigenous artifacts housed at the Vatican Museum;
A desire to affirm the inherent rights of Indigenous people and to clarify the historical policies and principles
often referred to as the “Doctrine of Discovery”;
An invitation to walk with First Nations, Métis and Inuit communities in addressing systemic injustices which
continue today; and
To financially support initiatives that advance healing and reconciliation.

July 29, 2022 - The Bishops of Canada are thankful for Pope Francis’ historic visit to our country. He came in
fulfilment of his promise to manifest by his very presence his closeness to the Indigenous Peoples of this land.
This visit represents a significant milestone on the path of healing and reconciliation.

In his various public and private addresses, he gave a heartfelt and solemn apology to Indigenous Peoples on
behalf of the Catholic Church, spoke of his admiration for Indigenous culture and spirituality, expressed profound
sadness at the lasting impact of colonization, acknowledged the catastrophic impact of the residential school
system, and sought forgiveness for abuses, including sexual abuses, that were committed by members of the
Church.

The Holy Father called on us to continue to assist survivors and families in healing from the traumas they have
suffered. We have heard this call and will be reviewing an updated action plan during our National Plenary
Assembly this fall. It is our hope that the relationships forged in this planning process, particularly with
Indigenous partners at both the national and local levels, will grow well beyond this visit and serve as the
foundation for the work that lies ahead. In conversations with our Indigenous sisters and brothers, we have
heard:

This guidance will be instrumental to our next steps as we seek to walk together in a new way.

During our 2021 Plenary Assembly the Canadian Bishops pledged to promote access to records, educate clergy
on Indigenous cultures and spirituality, continue dialogue with Indigenous communities and engagement with the
Vatican regarding artifacts, and commit $30 million for what would eventually become an Indigenous
Reconciliation Fund. We are grateful to the Indigenous partners, governments and faithful Catholics who have
helped us make meaningful progress on these commitments, while recognizing that significant work lies ahead.

Reconciliation is a journey that involves all of us, and the Holy Father’s presence has been a source of hope and
inspiration for Canadians across the country. We would like to sincerely thank the Survivors for their bravery and
openness to be a part of these encounters with the Holy Father and to the Indigenous partners for their
assistance in the planning process. We are blessed to have been part of this penitential pilgrimage and conclude
this week with renewed hope for walking together towards a better future.

For further information, email communications@cccb.ca

From the Diocese
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Update during COVID April 6, 2022
Please click on the link below to the Diocesan website to access the General and Liturgical Directives and
Music Ministry Covid-19 Prevention Plan, to be followed by all parishes in the Diocese of Victoria. 

HTTPS://WWW.RCDVICTORIA.ORG/NEWS/RESPONSETOCOVID19-0.

Canada’s Catholic Bishops Welcome Historic Visit from Pope Francis

https://www.cccb.ca/letter/statement-of-apology-by-the-catholic-bishops-of-canada-to-the-indigenous-peoples-of-this-land/
mailto:communications@cccb.ca
https://clickthrough.mysecurelinks.net/ls/click?upn=4Gztg6ERIzSJLqZvV0oOgmkdt8biKDvKW8-2BWMzC1Qa3TLVnkGsPE3qD40TibQ1hOzk9NhiMP7S6iXMgdqIVpaw-3D-3DCzk1_9ejIDWOTcARct-2FDXzN5-2FJhl6AmCjb-2B-2F49xgQNScqkbT9vRtlvEnL56rki6WtTo0m4JMNff4Zbr-2BlyzjZdTaZYy1l43-2BFupAmxsZZ9jSVchcS4nk-2BfcXK3HdwUEkWnJJ73mlQVHMkdPD4GXGLYPkXAYPnqkNtshD2nVd1qgGHmDPeovbnWNTnTVUsj4LyS8abapNI5nZpyLjLBN9f04UQSN66t2cBoiAjv6gid3psDiCscciFgOJuUgleVLyuUjbOJfyesGeeId-2BKyo8w1jbisqHSRkJZq9R-2BU-2FqXKGZ-2FvMzxzcojGgy5DzYtciKFVl-2FZ3HeXmn3GrBS1cPVuYBRdtudN2wAEsOHsFQmJOnTIrMhvwUzrfbuiqQm8XcZGmxnP4XUt-2FbDIvn4jDVRDcZwhSJXjsdx9gtqY0tv917bBwYw-3D


Our communities need Catholic men to answer the call to lead
with faith, protect our families, serve other and defend our
values.

As Knights of Columbus, we stand up for the church, serve the
least among us, and strengthen parishes and families. We always
need new members and fresh ideas to be the best we can be.

As a member you join a worldwide community of nearly 2 million
men, including 12,000 here is BC and Yukon, who stand together.

Will you answer the call?

Visit kofc.org/joinus to learn more about the many benefits of
membership in the Knights of Columbus.

Contacts in the Parish
Pastor Fr. Alfredo Monacelli
Deacon
Admin Assistant/Secretary/Bookkeeper

Custodian
Responsible Ministry Coordinator
Altar Server Training/Coordinator
Baptism
Contemplative Comunity

Children's Liturgy of the Word
Children's Religious Education
Eucharistic Ministry Contact
SJTW Pastoral Care Outreach Ministry
Development and Peace
Rite of Christian Initiation (RCIA)
Youth Group - Grades 6 to 12
St. Joseph's Elementary School
Catholic Women's League (CWL)
Knights of Columbus
St. Vincent de Paul

Coffee/Hospitality Committee
Finance Committee Chair
Proclaimer Schedule Coordinator
Proclaimer Training Coordinator
Liturgy Committee
Social and Ecological Justice Commitee
Parish Pastoral Council

Deacon Michael Watkins email: mwatkins@rcdvictoria.org
Jennifer Smith/Sandi Duncan/Pat O'Brien 
Office hours 8:30am - 3:30pm Tuesday-Friday
Ralph Scheurle
Ann Glas email: annglas@hotmail.com
Angela Grohovac
Call parish office (250) 479-7413
Charlie Allen (778) 433-5772 email: charlieballen@gmail.com
(2nd & 4th Saturdays @ 10am)
tbd
Angela Grohovac email: ourcatechismjourney@gmail.com
Jenny Di Castri email: jdicastri@gmail.com
Contact Parish Office (250) 479-7413
Sister Marina Smith SSA email: sandseaandsky@gmail.com
Chris & Carmelle Whiteley (250) 886-2987 email: carmelle.whiteley@gmail.com
tbd
Pre School - Gr. 7 Call school office (250) 479-1232 for more info
President: Gerry Heywood (250) 479-6281
Gary Skabeikis email: kofc13356@gmail.com
Stephanie Peters (250) 514-7853 email: stephanie.jm.peters@gmail.com
Meetings every 3rd Wednesday 5:00pm to 7:00pm
Barbara Strong (250) 881-8612 email: barbara.victoria127@gmail.com
Mel Evangelista email: mel.evangelista@gmail.com
Bernadette D'Souza email: aberniedsouza@gmail.com
Moira King email: moiraking@shaw.ca
Esmee Rothschild email: rothjones@pacificcoast.net
Sr. Marina Smith email: sandseaandsky@gmail.com
Brian Fox (Chair), Mylinh Trinh, George Flint, Karen Wysiecki, Nancy Zacharias
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Cash & cheques using BLUE ENVELOPES inside
donation envelope box.
Through the online portal Canada Helps.
Through our SVDP website -
https://www.ssvpvancouverisland.ca/ 

A request from the downtown Social Concern Office...
Granola Bar donations are needed. Please help!
Donate into the food cart, in the back foyer of the
Church.
Thank you as always, for your generosity!!



Other ways to support...

https://www.kofc.org/secure/en/join/join-the-knights.html
https://www.ssvpvancouverisland.ca/


Please support our Advertisers
We are accepting advertising

Please call 250-479-7413

To report sexual abuse by a clergy member, religious, employee, or
volunteer, call
1-800-968-3146

 
To report sexual abuse or cover-up by a Bishop, click here or call

1-866-892-3737

RESPONSIBLE MINISTRY & SAFE
ENVIRONMENT |  RCD
(RCDVICTORIA.ORG)
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https://bishopreportingsystem.ca/
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/responsible-ministry





